
 

 

 
 
 
 NO: R098 COUNCIL DATE: May 7, 2012 
 

 

REGULAR COUNCIL 
 
TO: Mayor & Council DATE: April 30, 2012 
 
FROM: City Solicitor FILE: 2480-01 
 
SUBJECT: Renewal of the Partnering Agreement Between the City of Surrey and the 

Surrey City Development Corporation 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 

The Legal Services Division recommends that Council: 
 

1. Approve the renewal of the Partnering Agreement between the City of Surrey (the 
"City") and the Surrey City Development Corporation ("SCDC") for a ten (10) year 
term from May 1, 2012 to April 30, 2022 and authorize the appropriate City officials 
to take all necessary related actions; and 

 
2. Request that the City Clerk forward a copy of this report and the related Council 

resolution to SCDC. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

In 2007 Council approved a Partnering Agreement between the City and SCDC that had a 
term running from May 1, 2007 to April 30, 2012.  A copy of that Agreement is attached to 
this report as Appendix "A" (the "Partnering Agreement"). 

 
DISCUSSION 
 

The Partnering Agreement allows the City to provide assistance to SCDC, in accordance 
with the Community Charter, S.B.C. 2003, c. 26 (the "Charter").  "Assistance" is defined in 
the Charter to mean "assistance within the meaning of section 25(1)".  Section 25(1) states: 

 
(1) Unless expressly authorized under this or another Act, a council must not 

provide a grant, benefit, advantage or other form of assistance to a 
business, including 
 
(a) any form of assistance referred to in section 24 (1) [publication of 

intention to provide certain kinds of assistance], or 
(b) an exemption from a tax or fee. 
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The forms of assistance to which Section 25(1) refers includes: 
 

(a) disposing of land or improvements, or any interest or right in or 
with respect to them, for less than market value; 

(b) lending money; 
(c) guaranteeing repayment of borrowing or providing security for 

borrowing; and 
(d) assistance under a partnering agreement. 

 
The renewal of the Partnering Agreement between the City and SCDC is necessary to 
allow for continuation of orderly business activities by SCDC all in accordance with the 
established relationship between the City of Surrey and SCDC.  The renewal Agreement 
will have the same terms and conditions as the previous agreement.  It is recommended 
that the term of the renewal Agreement be a ten (10) year term from May 1, 2012 to 
April 30, 2022. 

 
CONCLUSION 
 

Based on the above discussion, the Legal Services Division recommends that Council: 
 

 Approve the renewal of the Partnering Agreement between the City and SCDC for 
a ten (10) year term from May 1, 2012 to April 30, 2022 and authorize the 
appropriate City officials to take all necessary related actions; and 

 

 Request that the City Clerk forward a copy of this report and the related Council 
resolution to SCDC. 

 
 
 
 
 
CRAIG MacFARLANE 
City Solicitor 
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